79th Minnesota FFA Convention
“Beyond the Blue”
April 27-29, 2008
 
FFA Talent Show and Reflections Program 
            The 79th Annual Minnesota State FFA Convention kicked off on Sunday, April 27, 2008 with the FFA Talent Show and Reflections Program at Northrup starting at 6:45pm.  The talent show was hosted by Ms. Sangeetha Gummadi & Mr. Josh Hein and included talent acts from around the state.  The winner of the talent show was a guitarist from the Mountain Lake FFA Chapter.  The 2007-2008 State Officer Team presented their Reflections Program. The attendees also heard from National FFA Vice President, Mr. Tyler Tenbarge as he challenged all Convention participants to make the most of Convention.  We also heard some inspirational words and music from Mr. Michael Peterson.  The evening concluded at 10:00pm
                                                                                     
                                              

First General Session
            The First General Session of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order by State President Nate Janssen at 8:30am on Monday, April 28, 2008.  The 2007-2008 State Officers conducted opening ceremonies.  Secretary Dahlman stated that there were 3135 members present the Minnesota FFA State Convention. State President Janssen gave a welcome to everyone at the convention. State Reporter Abbie Wirt served as the chair for the session.  An invocation was given by Vice President Amber Seibert.  President Janssen reviewed the Code of Conduct.  The gavel was presented and accepted by President Janssen.  Dr. Jay Bell, Associate Dean of the College of Food, Agriculture, and Natural Resource Sciences, delivered greetings and a welcome to the St. Paul campus.  Dr. Mary Bents, Associate Dean of the College of Education and Human Development shares information about the partnership between her college and CFANS.  Ms. Chas Anderson, the Assistant Commissioner for the Minnesota Department of Education, shared with us the importance of agricultural education in the classroom. Mr. Roger Moore, President of the Minnesota Corn Growers Association spoke about the advancements and activities of his organization.  Ms. Britta Engen the Minnesota Beef Queen shared with us the importance of the Beef Industry in our daily lives.  Secretary Pam Dahlman delivered her retiring address, “Believe!,” and was presented with her retiring state officer plaque.  Mr. Steve Sviggum the Commissioner of the Department of Labor and Industry gave the sessions key note address.  He presented a message of execution and doing things the right way.  President Janssen resumed the duties of the Chair and Secretary Dahlman gave announcements as the session was adjourned at 9:50am.

 

Second General Session

            The Second General Session of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order by President Nate Janssen at 10:30am on Monday, April 28, 2008.  Following opening ceremonies, Treasure Lynsey Bengtson assumed the duties of the chair. Ms. Ann Miron, Princess Kay of the Milky Way, shared her greetings with the members. Sentinel Dan Helvig delivered hir retiring address, “The Five-Star Champion!,” and was presented with his retiring state officer plaque. The Redwood Valley FFA chapter was recognized as a newly chartered chapter. Roll call of chapters was taken by Secretary Dahlman and there was recognition of those chapters that are in good standing.  Delegate Allie Hendricson Dassel Cokato FFA chapter moved to accept the Chapters in good standing. Greg Hulinski Long Prairie Gray Eagle seconded the motion, which was passed.  Josh Seibert from the Sebeka FFA Chapter moved to accept the nominations for recipients of the Minnesota FFA Degree.  Leslie Weiz from the Pine Island FFA Chapter seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  A committee report was heard from the Delegate Process Committee, given by Chair Jessica Nesset. Chair Nesset moved to accept the committee report with an implied second.  The committee report was approved by the delegate body. Treasurer Bengtson presented the proposed 2008-2009 Budget. It was moved to accept the proposed 2008-2009 budget by Emily Nelson form the Atwater-Cosmos-Grove City FFA Chapter and was seconded by Greg Hulinski from the Long Prairie Gray Eagle FFA Chapter. Motion passed. A keynote address was heard from Mr. William Nelson, CHS Foundation, who motivated FFA members to live their lives “Beyond the Blue” and pursue careers in agriculture.  President Janssen reassumed the duties of the chair and Secretary Dahlman delivered announcements. The session was adjourned at 11:31am. 
 

Third General Session

            The Third General Session of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order by President Nate Janssen at 1:45pm on Monday, April 28, 2008.  Opening ceremonies were conducted and Secretary Pam Dahlman served as the chair for the session.  Mr. Jeff Bisek was recognized as the acting advisor for this session. A welcome was given by the Lt. Governor Ms. Carol Molnau and Mr. Jim Boerboom the Deputy Commissioner of the Minnesota Department of Agriculture.  Mr. Fernando Palacios the Executive Vice President and COO of the Seed Division of Land O’ Lakes presented a scholarship to Melissa Freitas. Vice President Amber Seibert delivered her retiring address, “Big!,” and was presented her retiring state officer plaque. Dr. Roland Peterson presented the Agri-Science Student awards and announced the Agri-Science Student of the Year, Kayla Koenan from the Alden FFA Chapter, and runner-up, John Register from the Austin FFA Chapter. Dr. Richard Joerger presented the Agri-Entrepreneurship award to Misty Nelson from the Camby FFA Chapter.  Next we recognized the Chapter Donors to the Minnesota FFA Foundation.  Ms. Vicky Vogels presented the Minnesota State Horticultural Society Awards.  Johnny Philip from the Thief River Falls FFA Chapter received the Outstanding Youth Award. Zack Fuseman from the Montevideo FFA Chapter and Michael Olsen from the Forest Lake FFA Chapter received the Governor’s Accommodation Award  The keynote speakers for the session were the 1982-1983 Minnesota State FFA Officer Team: Mr. Steve Koziolek, Ms. Audrey Westergren-Skoczen, Mr. David Starch, Mr. Kevin Kreiger, Ms. Carolyn McNamara-Koziolek, and Mr. Ray Pliscott. President Janssen then reassumed the duties of the chair and Secretary Dahlman said announcements. The session was adjourned at 3:30pm. 
Annual Awards Night

The annual awards night of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order at 6:30pm on Monday, April 28, 2008, at Northrup Auditorium by President Nate Janssen. Opening ceremonies were conducted and President Janssen welcomed everyone. Invocation was given by Sentinel Helvig. The Honorary Minnesota FFA Degree was presented to worth recipients. Past President of the Minnesota FFA Alumni, Steve Olson, awarded the Minnesota FFA Hall of Fame recipients their plaques. Mr. David Hallcock from the Randolph FFA Chapter was awarded the Outstanding Alumni Volunteer Award and Ms. Danita Piepenburg from the Dassel Cokato FFA Chapter received the Coach of the Year Award. The State Talents Winner, a guitarist from the Mountain Lake FFA Chapter, performed their state winning talent. There was an introduction of the finalists in Agri-Science including Ashley Crowe, Tessa Miller, and John Register. The Star in Agri-Science is John Register from the Austin FFA Chapter.  Next there was an introduction the finalists in Agri-Business including Jason Kopveiler, Andrew Mesker, Elizabeth Olsen, and Jordan Hanson. The Star in Agri-Business is Jordan Hanson from the Chatfield FFA Chapter. 

The 2007-2008 State Officer Team recognized their parents for their outstanding contribution to their success. The 2008 Minnesota FFA Chorus performed under the direction of Ms. Katy Westrom from the BBE Area High School. National FFA Vice President, Tyler Tenbarge, addressed Northrup Auditorium. The 2007-2008 State Officer Team recognized their advisors for their continued support and encouragement.  Ms. Sheryl Meshke, Chairman of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, spoke on behalf of the Minnesota FFA Foundation. The Minnesota FFA Foundation Board of Trustees was honored. Additionally, the inaugural members of the Minnesota FFA Foundation Executive Sponsors Board were recognized. The Star Donors to the Minnesota FFA Foundation were identified and the Star Partners Program was discussed.  There was an introduction of the 2008 Proficiency Award Winners. The 2008 Minnesota FFA Band performed under the direction of Ms. Jeanette Lund of the Dawson Boyd High School. Treasurer Bengtson introduced the finalists in Production Placement including Emily Achen, Darin Davis, Austin Hopwood, and Jacob Brandt. The Star in Production Placement is Emily Achen from the Sauk Centre FFA Chapter. Treasurer Bengtson also introduced the finalists for Star Farmer including Roger Christensen, Eric Haugen, Jared Arens, and Justin Krell. The Star Farmer is Justin Krell from the Blooming Prairie FFA chapter. The 2007-2008 Regional Presidents announced 284 candidates eligible for the 2008 Minnesota FFA Degree and awarded them with their State Degree. Closing ceremonies were conducted, and the 2008 Annual Awards Night was adjourned at 9:00pm. 

Fourth General Session
            The Fourth General Session of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order at 9:00am on Tuesday, April 29, 2008 by President Nate Janssen.  Following opening ceremonies, Sentinel Helvig presided as chair of the session.  Ms. Seena Glessing served as the acting advisor for the session. Minnesota Pork Ambassador, Ms. Katie Richter, brought greetings to the members. Mr. Roger Moore spoke to the members about the Minnesota Soybean Growers Association and Mr. Bob Lake shared a message about the Minnesota State Fair.  The Academy for Sciences and Agriculture, Belgrade Brooten Elrosa, Buffalo Lake Hector, Caledonia, Chaska, Fertile Beltrami, Fillmore Central, Foley, Hayfield, Jackson County Central, Kasson Mantorville, LeRoy Ostrander, Lewiston Altura, Mabel Canton, Marshall, Mountain Lake, Norman County West, Norwood Young America, Parkers Prairie, Pelican Rapids, Randolph, Redwood Valley, Sleepy Eye, Spring Valley Wykoff, Spring Field, St. Charles, United South Central, Wabasso, Waseca, and the Yellow Medicine East FFA Chapters were then recognized as chapters having 85% membership. Reporter Wirt delivered her retiring address, “Laundry Soap, Clean Clothes, and a Bright Smile!” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. Mr.Kevin Plante presented the awards for the Minnesota FFA Chapter Exchange of Ideas.  The Minnesota FFA Foundation sponsored cash awards to the top three schools in each division which included Student, Chapter, and Community Development. The Perham FFA Chapter won the Student division, the Chaska FFA Chapter won the Chapter Development categories, and the Martin County West FFA Chapter won the Community Development devision. The overall winner was the Martin County West FFA Chapter. Sentinel Helvig read the recipients of the Blue Jackets Bright Futures Award.  The recipients will receive an FFA jacket donated by the Minnesota FFA Foundation.  Quest was recognized for there contributions of computers to several FFA Chapters across the state.  Treasure Bengtson delivered her retiring address, “You Are Here!” and was presented with her retiring officer plaque. Mr. Emma Koeberl of the Buffalo-Lake Hector FFA Chapter presented information on this year’s upcoming State FFA Horse Show Saturday, June 7. Mr. Jack LaValla, Mr. Larry Gossen and Mr. Greg Gosen spoke about the Toyota Million Can Challenge.  They awarded the participating chapters with a certificate and awarded the winning chapters with a 300 dollar scholarship to the Washington Leadership Conference.  The keynote speaker for the session was Ms. Tracy Mickelson from the Schawn’s Food Company.  She spoke about going beyond innovation and how FFA plays a part in that task. President Janssen reassumed the duties of the chair and Secretary Dahlman delivered announcements. The session was adjourned at 10:45am.

 

Fifth General Session
            The Fifth General Session of the 79th Minnesota State FFA Convention was called to order at 12:00pm on Tuesday, April 29, 2008 by President Nate Janssen at Northrup Auditorium. Vice President Amber Seibert served as the chair for the session.  Ms. Audrey Kintzi, Vice President and Chief Development Officer, spoke on behalf of the Courage Center and presented awards to the top chapters who supported and contributed to the Courage Center over the past year. Courage Camper of the Year, Jacob Johnson, also shared his experiences as a camper. Ms. Amanda Rasmussen and Ms. Molly Neil presented the first group of CDE awards.  President Nate Janssen delivered his retiring address, “Make It Yours!”, and received his retiring officer plaque.  The second group of CDE awards was presented. There was recognition for those Chapters which have participated in the most hours of service over the past year and contributed to Minnesota’s 10,000 hours of service campaign.  Chapters that had donated to the Minnesota FFA Foundation were recognized. Ms. Sheryl Meshke, Chair of the Minnesota FFA Foundation, presented awards to chapters who applied for the National Chapter Award.  The Academy for Science and Agriculture was recognized as the premier chapter in Minnesota.  Awards were presented to the third group of CDEs. Mr. Bob Lenz, Motivational Speaker, delivered the keynote address.  Mr. Lenz encouraged members to challenge our society and live our lives alcohol and drug free.  Following the keynote speaker, the fourth group of CDE awards was presented. National FFA Vice President Mr. Tyler Tenbarge challenged members to go out of their comfort zone and strive hard to make next year even better. State Advisor, Mr. Joel Larsen, delivered his challenge about everyone striving to do better.  The fifth group of CDE awards was given.  The 2008-2009 Regional Presidents were introduced by the 2007-2008 Regional Presidents.  The new Regional Presidents are: Jake Hein, Region I; Cindy Young, Region II; Shari Yurczyk, Region III; Trevor Christensen, Region IV; Rachael Dahlman, Region V; Kaylee Williamson, Region VI; Cassie Bangert, Region VII; and Michael Sheely, Region VIII. Retiring Officer pins along with gifts from the Constitutional State Officers were presented to the 2008-2009 Regional Presidents. Ms. Sheryl Meshke and Mr. Joel Larsen presented the retiring Constitutional Officers with the Milo J. Peterson Honorarium on behalf of the Minnesota FFA Foundation.  The retiring officers presented gifts of thanks and appreciation to Executive Secretary Jim Ertl, State Adviser Joel Larsen, and Leadership Development Coordinator Leah Addington.  The final group of CDE awards was given.  Ms. Kayla Pearson gave the Nominating Committee report and recommended the following officer candidates to serve as the 2008-2009 Minnesota State FFA Officers: Peter Thome, Sentinel; Sidney Place, Reporter; Justin Krell, Treasurer; Caitlin Kasper, Secretary; Katie Zenk, Vice President; and Derek Mulhern, President.  Ms. Pearson moved that the report be accepted with an implied second and the motion passed unanimously.  The new officers were installed and State President Derek Mulhern adjourned the 2008 State FFA Convention at 3:00pm.

 

Respectfully Submitted,

 

 

 

Ann Miron,
2008 Minnesota State FFA Convention Secretary

 

